LUDHAM PARISH COUNCIL

Note from Victory Housing regarding School Close
Victory Housing Trust have written to the Parish Council to inform parishioners as follows: ‘the appointed contractor, EN Suiter and Sons Ltd are making good progress, the scheme was demolished earlier this year and the new properties are progressing quickly.    We would like to thank residents of School Close for their continued patience and cooperation during the building works.  The development is due to be completed in early December.  There will be a mixture of affordable housing including 6 x 1-bed bungalows, 1 x 2-bed bungalows, 1 x 2-bed wheelchair adapted bungalows, 4 x 1-bed flats and 5 x 2-bed houses.  When completed, the properties will be advertised on the ‘your choice your home’ scheme.  To apply for one of the properties applicants must contact NNDC to register on the waiting list.  There has been good interest in the properties and it is expected to be in high demand’
If you would like further information regarding School Close in Ludham please contact Karen Carolan (Resident Liaison Officer, or Hayley Winnett (Housing Policy and Projects Manager).  Telephone: 0800 3711860

Superfast Broadband

The Council is informed that Superfast Broadband is now available in the village.  Your broadband service provider will be able to help you if you wish to upgrade

Dog mess in the village
NNDC’s Animal Control Team enforces legislation affecting dog fouling.  You must clean up after your dog if it fouls. Failure to do so is an offence under The Fouling of Land by Dogs Order 2008.  Please carry "poop scoops" or something similar to use to clean up after your dog. Disposal bins for these are provided in some areas in the village.  

Anyone allowing their dog to foul, and who does not clean it up, in public areas - or on private land that is open to the public - will be subject to an £80 fixed penalty notice (£60 if paid within 10 days). If they refuse to pay the fixed penalty, action in the magistrates' courts could result in a fine of up to £1000 on conviction.

The next meeting of the Parish Council will take place on Tuesday November 3rd 2015 in the Church Rooms.
Website: Ludhampc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk
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